Yesodot

Families Building Jewish Community Foundations for Children, Youth, and Young Adults with Disabilities

Dear Secretary Bigby,

As you compile your FY 2010 recommendations, Jewish Vocational Services of Greater Boston would like to draw your attention to a few disability and workforce development line items.

JVS Disability and Support Services believes that it is critically important to create and seek to expand opportunities for various types of counseling and job opportunities for people with disabilities resulting in their full participation in an increasingly diverse and demanding workforce.

Disability and Support Services Department is also focusing attention to TRANSITION, the years when an individual with a disability moves from high school to the adult world.  One example of such programming is run by Yesodot, a JVS program which provides family-centered and directed support to families challenged by disability from over 30 communities in the Greater Boston area.  One of the main focuses in the coming year for Yesodot is coordinating its TRANSITIONS program with the JVS Connections program.  The Connections program works with Jewish individuals with a disability who seek job counseling and placement.  This program would not be possible without funding from the Transition Services line item 5920-5000.  In a very tough budget year, the line item received level funding, so we are respectfully requesting additional funds for Transition Services in FY2010.

The Refugee Services Department of JVS is currently focusing on the continuing shortage on post career placement services, such as career counseling and English classes.  Most agencies can get the clients placed, but many times the clients are stuck in a low paying position and often do not move ahead in their career due to lack of post placement services.  But due to a small private grant, JVS offers an evening English class as well as evening career counseling services.  Unfortunately, there is a large waiting list and virtually no money to fund it.  We respectfully request the Employment Services line item (4401-1000) receive additional funds this year to help address the waiting list.

Lastly, the Citizenship for New Americans line item received an increase in FY09, however, additional funds are needed for services which will benefit both workers and employers, while improving security and the economy.  To combat this, JVS will be requesting the Legislature allocate additional funds to the Citizenship for New Americans line item (budget item 4003-0122) over the next several months.

In closing, we would like to thank DDS and DTA for funding JVS in the past, and look forward to collaborating with you in the future.
Sincerely,

Jerry Rubin



Leah Abrams

President and COO, JVS

Director, Yesodot
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